
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: 

 
Mayor and City Council 

From: 

 
David Elliott 

Date: 

 
May 8, 2017 

Subject: 

 
Approval of Additional Funding for Stormwater Pipe 

Repairs at 2357 North Peachtree Way. 

 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 

 

Approval of Additional Funding for Stormwater Pipe Repairs at 2357 North 
Peachtree Way.  Final project cost for the culvert rehabilitation was $100,811.40, 
which exceeded the original project budget by $5,196.34.   
 

BACKGROUND 

 

Needed repairs were located after report of sinkhole and following inspections.  The 
160’ culvert was originally constructed of 60” corrugated metal pipe.  This pipe 
system was approximately 45 years old and significant deterioration existed 
throughout the culvert.  The 60” pipe and two headwalls were removed and 
replaced on the existing alignment. 
 
The project was originally funded by council on March 13, 2017 for an amount of 
$95,615.06, which included a 10% contingency.   
 
During the course of the project, the approved budget was exceeded for the 
following reasons: 
 

1) During the course of the project, City Staff decided to take a more 
conservative approach to backfilling the portions of the roadway that 
required excavation.  The original project plan was to use onsite soils to 
backfill the roadway.  Due to subsurface conditions, this was changed to 
Compacted GAB. 

 
2) Two water main breaks occurred on a Dekalb County Water Main during the 

course of the project.  The water main that broke consisted of 6” asbestos 
concrete, which is typically very fragile.  The water main breaks occurred 
due to vibration from the construction equipment, changes in underground 
pressure resulting from the removal of the stormwater infrastructure, and 
general changes in exposure to the asbestos concrete.  Dekalb County 
repaired the broken water main on both occasions.  However, the potable 
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water released during the breaks saturated the soils and caused erosion, 
deteriorating the subsurface conditions.  As a result of the breaks, additional 
earthwork was required to stabilize the shoulder of the roadway. 

 
3) During the course of the project, voids and other poor subsurface conditions 

were encountered around 2 catch basins and the adjoining curbing.  The 
project required the replacement of 2 additional catch basin throats, 2 
additional catch basin lids, and 30 additional feet of curbing.  These items 
were not part of the original scope. 

 
4)   During the course of the project, City Staff changed the scope to take a more 

conservative approach in roadway patching.  City Staff instructed the 
contractor to remove and replace additional asphalt and subsurface bedding 
materials.  The road patch width was modified from 10’ to 35’. 

 
The original project scope and the changes outlined above resulted in a project 
budget of $100,811.40.  This exceeds the original project budget by $5,196.34.  
The purpose of this agenda item is to approve the additional $5,196.34 required to 
complete the project. 
 
This project will be funded with the 2017 Stormwater Maintenance Budget.   
  
 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends approving the additional $5,196.34 in funding for a project 
budget of $100,811.40 required for Stormwater Culvert Repairs at 2357 North 
Peachtree Way. 
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Missing invert in portions of 60” culvert  
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Downstream headwall needing replacement. 
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